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IKF DISCIPLINARY PROCEDURES – CHANGES  

October 30, 2021 

The IKF Council proposed changes to the Disciplinary Procedures to allow necessary sanctions related 

to covid-19 pandemic measures. 

Therefore, the following changes in the Disciplinary Procedures were approved by the General 

Meeting: 

Article New text applicable from October 30, 2021 

9.1 (h) 

(New) 

The exclusion of a player/team member or a team from participation in an event 

or the remaining period of an event, including a ban from the event venues also as 

spectators; 

 

As a consequence of the new Articles above, the current Articles 9.1 (h)-(j) shall be renumbered to 

Article 9.1 (i)-(k)    

Note: Due to official events in October 2021 already taking place under the Covid Regulations, the IKF 

Council has, given the exceptional circumstances, approved this change in the Disciplinary Procedures 

to already be in force as of 1 October 2021, and until formal approval by the General Meeting. 

 


